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SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
(SHAC) 

CLARENDON CONSOLIDATED INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 
February 19, 2025, 3:40 p.m. 

 School Library  
   

The School Health Advisory Council of Clarendon Consolidated Independent 
School District met at 3:40 p.m., Wednesday, February 19, 2025, at the school 
library.  Tanya Burton presided.  The Committee members listed below 
participated: 
 

Ms. Christi Benson   Ms. Buffie Smith 
Ms. Cynthia Bessent   Ms. Leslie White 
Ms. Tanya Burton   Ms. Elizabeth Zongker 

 
Student members attending included: 

  
Darren Sternadel 
Kase Zongker 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER & AGENDA  
 
President Tanya Burton called the meeting to order.  All were welcomed to the 
meeting.  

 
 

2.  OLD BUSINESS 
 

2.1 SMILES IN SCHOOLS DENTAL PROGRAM 
 President Tanya Burton reported that it has been scheduled for March 

17, 2025.  This might take several days depending on how many forms 
are returned.  Parent permission forms will be sent home Friday. Ms. 
Cynthia Bessent will also put on the Parent Square.  Hopeful parents will 
take advantage of this free service.     
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2.2      EPI AND NARCAN TRAINING 

President Tanya Burton is still waiting on the orders for the Epi. We are 
on the waiting list.     
 

 
3. NEW BUSINESS 

 
3.1 MEASLES OUTBREAK 
 A Measles outbreak has moved into our region.  President Tanya 
 Burton reported that what started out as two cases in the Lubbock area 
 has grown into dozens in a very short period of time.  She explained 
 what signs and symptoms to look for in the students.  Stressing how 
 important it is to separate any student with a suspected case. The student  
 would need to see their health professional immediately and it must be 
 reported to the state.   
 
  A copy of the letter President Burton received from the state was shared  
 with the committee.  The letter was printed and mailed to all 
 unvaccinated students today, February 19, 2025.   This vaccination is  
 given in two doses, about 1 and 4 years of age.  President Burton  
 personally called parents of students that had only received one dose of 
 the vaccine.  She strongly encouraged them to have the second dose.   
 
   

4. ADJOURN – President Tanya Burton 
 
The next meeting will be at 3:40 p.m. on March 5, 2025. President Tanya 
Burton adjourned the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

 


